
Penn-Mar Monthly Signal 
 

The Penn-Mar Club meetings are held at the Hanover UPMC Hospital at 7:30pm in Conf. 

Room A on the 3rd floor.  Regular meetings are on the 2nd Thursday each 

month and Tech sessions are on the 3rd Thursday each month, both at 7:30pm. 
 

The Club meets for a casual ‘Break-Feast’ on the 4th Saturday each month at 8:30am at 

the Eisenhower Diner (375 Eisenhower Dr., Hanover, PA 17331).  
 

The Club’s weekly net is on Tuesdays at 8:00pm on 147.330 MHz +, PL 123.0 Hz. 

The South Central 10M SSB Net is held on Friday nights at 8:00pm at 28.495MHz. 
 

Wishing a Happy Birthday   Hope to see you in May for: 
to all members with a    - 8th Regular meeting 
birthdays this month.                - 15th Tech session 

        - 24th Penn-Mar Break-feast (breakfast) 
 
 

KSR 

April 2025 
 

The York Hamfest 2025 was a great success.   

There was a terrific turnout for the April 26th event, despite the chilly temperatures and the on and off 
rain.  Everyone seemed to have a good time and really liked the new venue.  Some vendors and 
attendees are already making plans for next year!!  Check out more photos on the Club website and 
Facebook page. 
 
The TNC node has been tested and it now ready to be installed at the repeater site.  The node will aid 
area hams in doing digital communication, especially WinLink.  Don’t forget, 
Dennis N (KC3VZV) is also facilitating a weekly WinLink message handling 
practice.  No pressure, just lots of support and encouragement to get on and learn about this RF 
communication mode. 
 
The Club is continuing to engage with the Borough of Hanover to incorporate amateur ham in the 
upcoming remodeling of the old Municipal Building at 44 Frederick St.  Once renovations are complete 
the ‘Public Safety Facility’ will house a new Emergency Operations Center.  Emergency 
communications and amateur radio for the support of the community, one of the things hams love to 
do.  Stay ‘tuned’ for more info and updates. 

 
The Club is continuing to prepare of this year’s Field Day at Codorus State Park, Pavilion 2.       
Check out the ‘Sign-Up’ sheet on the website.  If you would like to volunteer to set up 

antennas and radios, work contacts on the air, help with food, or any other Field Day activity, please 
email the Club with your name, call sign, and when you plan to be there.  We would love to see all the 
member out for Field Day this year.  The location should give us a great chance to been seen by the 
public and introduce folks to the fun of ham radio. 

 
Congratulations Kennett Z (KC3UUA) for passing his Amateur Extra exam. 

Congratulations Zach H (KD3BDX) for passing his Techniciann exam. 
WELL DONE 

   
May Tech session – Yaesu 8900 Practice session (that’s in the Radio Room) 

(we will have at least 4 radios to set up and practice on) 
  

                            Reminder: The Club Meetings & Tech sessions are on Zoom. 
                         Watch for the Club email links sent out beforehand. 


